

## Dear WREC Family,

I hope this communication finds you in good health and making the best of what is a challenging situation for all of us. I know I speak for our entire WREC staff in saying that we miss seeing all of the students and are very much looking forward to re-connecting (albeit online) with them next week. With that in mind, I'm asking you to watch today for a communication from your student's grade level team. That communication will provide specific directions and information regarding how our programming will start on Monday, March 30<sup>th</sup> and will continue to move forward.

The general expectation is that starting Monday, ALL WREC students and families are patched into the educational resources outlined in that teacher communication and following those specific grade-level instructions to reconnect with their teachers and their grade level curriculum. The teachers have worked very hard this past week to prepare for this type of instructional programming. Teachers will make themselves available to communicate with students via email or other means from 10:00am -12:00pm and from 1:00pm to 3:00pm every school day. There will be questions and issues that arise along the way, as it is a new process for all of us. I'm confident that we will all work well together to ensure continuity of learning for our students. It's important that we continue to communicate well and when needed, have patience with the overall process.

If your child receives special education services, you will be contacted by their special education case manager and/or special education teacher. The special education department will be providing your child with some, if not all, of their specially designed instruction and related services. This instruction will be developed on an individualized basis and will be communicated to you within the next week.

Our Technology Staff is currently focused on distributing devices to families without technology resources while implementing several new platforms to enhance distance learning. Hyperlinks to frequently used online applications can be found at the following

URL: <a href="http://wasdwrec.ss18.sharpschool.com/forstudents/quicklinks">http://wasdwrec.ss18.sharpschool.com/forstudents/quicklinks</a>

While providing student support will be very challenging, the Technology Staff will be available at <a href="mailto:one20ne@wyoarea.org">One20ne@wyoarea.org</a>. We will make our best effort to provide assistance during this difficult time.

Should you need to contact our guidance counselor, Ms. Amy Miller-Cush, she can be reached via email: <a href="mailto:amillercush@wyoarea.org">amillercush@wyoarea.org</a>, phone: 610-374-0739, ext 5208, or Schoology.

If you need to contact our school nurse, Ms. Mary Kelly, she can be contacted via her email:  $\frac{mkelly@wyoarea.org}{mkelly@wyoarea.org}$ .

As always, if you have any additional questions, please email me at <a href="mailto:cbabb@wyoarea.org">cbabb@wyoarea.org</a>, or call me at my extension listed below. Stay healthy!

Corbett Babb, Ed.D.
Principal
West Reading Elementary Center
610-374-0739, ext. 5211